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On July 6, 2011, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a petition from The Connecticut Light and Power Company (CL&P) for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for proposed modifications to CL&P’s existing Franklin Drive substation in Torrington, Connecticut. Council member Edward Wilensky and Siting Analyst David Martin visited the site on July 21, 2011 to review the proposal. Helen Taylor and Kris Aberg represented CL&P at the field review. 
CL&P seeks to install new equipment and replace existing, deteriorated equipment. The equipment CL&P would install includes three 115-kV circuit switchers, one 115-kV disconnect switch, and four 13.2-kV cable termination structures. CL&P would also remove existing capacitors to install switchgears. This installation would require CL&P to expand the fence line of the substation 20 feet to the north. The fence line expansion would be within CL&P property and is necessary due to a City of Torrington sewer easement that runs through the substation for a short distance, over which CL&P cannot build any permanent structures. CL&P would also put a new, 20-foot wide gate in about the middle of the existing substation fence next to Franklin Drive. This new gate would enable CL&P to bring in a mobile transformer to operate while the new equipment is being installed. 

The equipment CL&P is proposing to replace and install would prevent potential problems that could be caused by deteriorated equipment. It would also improve system reliability and enable the substation to serve forecasted load growth in the area. 
The Franklin Drive substation is located in an area of mixed residential, commercial, and small industrial land uses. The new equipment would be similar in size and appearance to existing equipment at the substation and would not increase the height or the bulk of the substation’s superstructure. The visual impact of the new equipment would be minimal. 
CL&P’S proposed modifications to the substation are not expected to have any substantial adverse environmental effects. 
